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City of Bel Aire, Kansas 

 

STAFF REPORT 
 

DATE:  March 4, 2025 

 

TO: Bel Aire City Council 

 

FROM: Barry Smith, Finance Director  

 

RE: Computer Replacement Program - 2025  

 

BACKGROUND:  

 

The City has been utilizing our IT vendor to purchase computer replacements each year since our 

partnership begun in 2022. The City is on a 4 year replacement schedule for computers (based on age) 

to ensure all equipment stays under warranty and is kept up to date. The City computer replacement 

schedule averages 16.5 devices per year. The number of devices scheduled for replacement in 2025 is 

16.  

 

Windows 10 will no longer be supported by Microsoft as of October 14, 2025. All 16 devices on the 

replacement schedule for 2025 have Windows 10 installed on the devices and are at the end of their 

hardware and software warranty periods. The 16 devices being replaced are also needing upgrades to 

their internal processing and memory to meet the minimum requirements for Windows 11. Keeping up 

with the replacement schedule also ensures that downtime due to hardware and device issues is 

minimal. 

 

 

FINANCIAL CONSIDERATION: 

 

The FY25 budget includes 16 computer replacements at an average cost of $2,000 each for a total 

budgeted amount of $32,000 across all departments needing device replacements. 

 

ImagineIT utilizes Lenovo as their primary provider for computer equipment. ImagineIT receives 

special pricing as they are a preferred vendor for Lenovo. The total cost for all devices, materials, and 

labor is $27,697.93. 

 

The City was informed late last week that the recently instated tariffs will cause pricing to increase 

25% for desktops and 10% for laptops as of March 3, 2025. Staff approved the attached quote to obtain 

the best possible pricing for the replacement devices. By approving the quote, we can save $3,647.55. 

 

The quote includes all devices, required warranties, materials, and setup labor cost for all devices. The 

labor cost will not increase, but it could possibly decrease if installation is quicker than anticipated. 

 

RECOMMENDATION: 

 

City staff are recommending approval of the computer replacements for 2025 at a cost not to exceed 

$27,697.93. 








	3-4-25 Staff Report - 2025 Computer Replacements - DRAFT.pdf
	Computer Quotes.pdf

